Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for May 1, 2017
**Attendance:  Gay Stover, Sew and Sews;  Laurie Hampton, Lori & Scott & Katie Bailey, Paws-N-Claws;  Linda Gately, Cedartree Performers;  Laura Kitchen, Treasurer;  Chris Franson, County Mountys & P-N-C;  Lorin Perry, County Mountys;  Laura Nathan & Karley Caseber, Silver Spurs;  Danell Mackey, Discovery Club;  Mandy Kitchen, Clover Cut Riders;  Tanya Barnett, 4-H Coordinator;  Brett Nunn, Youth Rifle Team-Golden Clovers;  Kathy Roman, Chicken Champions;  Meg Amos, Wild Clovers

**Tanya Barnett called the meeting to order at 7:40pm.  US Flag Salute & 4-H Pledge.  Around the room introductions.

**M/S/C to accept the March 27th Council minutes as presented

**Treasurer’s Report:  (from the Summary page handed out tonight.  There are 5 pages in total each month that are available for anyone to look at.  Contact Tanya to see them.)  Revenue of $42,929.64 – Expenditures of $12,551.96 = Cash Balance of $30,377.68 (Total Fund Balance).  This report will now be placed on file for audit.

**Handout – Summary of the 4/22 Retreat.  Feedback:  Good location.  Do in the fall or in January annually.  Classes need more time, less content.

**Our Regional Specialist Joy Lyle will be at our June 5th Council meeting with a “class” for us.

**Katie Bailey presented a great power point about Paws-N-Claws 4-H Club.  Roboctopi will present next month.

**Council date changes:  Our July 3rd meeting will be on July 10th.  Remember – ALL Fair 4-H entry forms and stall fees are due to Tanya July 10th, not July 15th.  AND  our Aug. 7th meeting will be on July 31st, if it is needed.  This means that there will not be an August Council meeting.

**From the Fundraising Committee’s April 28th meeting:  1)Will now be called the “Finance & Fundraising Committee”.  2)From discussion 4/28 and tonight, regarding Council’s Scholarship to graduating Seniors:  M/S/C to divide the amount in the “Fund for the Head/Scholarship-Seniors” equally among the qualified applicants, with each able to receive up to $500.  Senior 4-Hers will be encouraged to help fundraise during their high school years to “feed” this “Fund for the Head”.  This decision should be revisited every Oct. to see how many qualified applicants we could have each April 1st and to see if a minimum scholarship amount should be set.  Tanya will rewrite the scholarship cover letter to reflect this motion.   3)Today was the due date for “Fund for Health/Merit Based Grants” applications.  None were received.  4)Two requests have been received by two County Mounty members for funds for upcoming training.  Tanya will create an application form for the “Fund for Hands/Scholarships for Travel & Training”, which these two requests will be funded by.  Draft will be presented at our June 5th meeting.  These scholarships will not have due dates;  are ongoing.   5)Possible Council fundraiser Sept. 25th, 5-8pm – We take over Ferino’s! and promote our clubs and projects.  Door Prizes?  Tanya will talk to Ferino’s  & will let us know.  6)Yes, we want to try to keep the peach/nectarine fruit sale fundraiser.  But can only be done with much more help and a better pick up location.  Danell may be able to set up online ordering for us.  Tanya will contact the orchardist and others.  A later fruit delivery date is also needed.
**L Hampton is working to find Fair vets again this year.  Hopefully Dr. Jan will do horses.  We do not have Dr. Snelgrove this Fair.  If you have suggests of other vets, please pass them on the Laurie ASAP.

**From the STEM Committee’s meeting tonight:  They will not have their own By-Laws.  Instead  they will be under Council’s By-Laws.  Council voted tongiht M/S/C to accept their new Purpose Statement, which allows them to be a body that comes together to collaborate and organize.  They will not be a voting body, will not have to vote members in and out.
**Please, everyone, please always review the “On the Calendar”  list of dates at the bottom of every Council Agenda.  Know what is coming up and what is going on.  Let Tanya know of any dates you would like her to add.
**Don’t forget the free movie tonight at Chimacum HS.  4-H is one of the sponsors.

CLUB SHARE:   **June 17th is Clover Cut Riders’ 4-H Showmanship Clinic   **Brett’s grant came thru from the NRA and their first meeting should happen the end of May.  Has received permission from the Fair Assoc. to shoot in the 4-H Bldg.  Will be doing SIK to offset their use of the 4-H Bldg.  They will also shoot at the Sportsman’s Club when the weather is nice;  will have their own range area.  Have 16 interested youhth, ages 8 – 19.  Brett and John Crooks and two other parents have volunteered.  Parents in this project need to come and stay at the meetings/shoots.  Meetings will be on a weekday in the pm.    **Gay shared photos.  Her Sew and Sew 4-Hers have finished their first outfits for their dolls.  They each have an outfit, plus by August they will have an 18” doll with a full wardrobe which they will donate – after entering everything in Fair.   **Linda’s gardening 4-Hers are on hold, given the weather.  Have been dismantling a sewing machine and are finding it very interesting.     **Meg’s Wild Clovers have voted to donate $600 to CVAR, which just took in a large number of rescued animals (a mule, goats…..) all in bad shape.  Are working on dog agility right now, which both the dogs and the 4-Hers like better than obedience.   **Kathy reported that the Chicken Champions loved attending the Whatcom Youth Fair over Spring Break.  Three of their members placed!!  Was a whole day of training followed by the competitions.  Classes were long.  Chicken Champions are collecting any type of poultry eggs for the Food Bank.  Let them know if you have any that you would like to donate. And CC teen leader Galia Roman is Alice (Maid Marion’s not-so-nice sister) in PTHS’s production of Robin Hood.  See it if you can.   **Danell’s Discovery 4-H Club’s photography project has split into older members, who are very interested and productive, and younger members.  The younger group would love new members, at least 8 years old.  They meet that 2nd and 4th Thurs. of the month at 3:45pm.  Contact Danell to join.
**Thank you from Tanya for everyone’s continued hard work for our Jeff. Co. 4-H Program.  

**In reflection, consider how what we do in 4-H relates to the Essential Elements of Mastery, Belonging, Independence and Generosity.  

Meeting adjourned at 8pm






Submitted by L Hampton  

